

Wheatland Elementary School Council Meeting

Date: May 17th, 2017

Time: 7:00 pm

Location: 6A room 144

David Porter

Sheri Porter

Jenny Bakken

Heather Fabris

Melanie Hays

Andrea Hazelwood

Belinda Anger

Scott Mulek

Stephanie Sweere

Melissa Piche

Kelly Quinton

Angie Boyd

Amy Van Vliet

Michelle Rushford

Nicole Miller

Shelly Neal

Agenda:

1. CALL TO ORDER 7:07 pm by Nicole Miller

2. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES

Motion Angie

Second David

Motion passed

3. PRINCIPAL/STAFF REPORT

2018-2019 School Calendar Draft: Send out copy of the draft calendar with the minutes.

Survey for the curriculum posted on the website with a link to click on. Due date for this is June 2. There will be a presentation at the school on May 31 describing the curriculum so you can better reply to the survey.

Info night about school fees – GHSD will get the rules in the summer and then will have to adapt their policy how to integrate this into the schools for the new school year, following the bill 1 law of cutting out school fees that parents have previously paid. An example is the agenda, which will now be provided from the school. Swimming lessons will be a charge because it's considered an option.

4. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES

TREASURER \$8955.74 current balance

HOT LUNCH

March – 207 orders profit \$1447.98

April – 212 orders profit \$1023.75

Stephanie will be taking a workshop in August for balancing health lunches

5. OLD BUSINESS

Buddy Bench Update – getting painted, decals being cut, ready next week sometime. Austin (school president) will call Vince for further details about placement etc.

CASINO MEETING

1. CALL TO ORDER 7:46pm

2. OLD BUSINESS

Playground Update

Volunteers Needed – how can we get more people to volunteer time to get this money donation from the Lions

The Lions meeting is May 25th so email to go out right away:

*Info in the email to go out to PAC:

- A yearly time frame (by summer 2018)
- Minimum hours given
- Maybe a note can go home asking for parents to send back in if they can volunteer for the Lions hours.

We should look into doing an info night in the gym and do our presentation and ask for help with the volunteers as well at that time, and the help with the putting in of the playground. With this night try to do some kind of competition between parents and staff possibly to see who can “win” and get the most hours donated

Minimum volunteer hours to put to the Lions 150

Motion David

Second Belinda

Motion passed

3. ADJOURN MEETING 8:27 pm

Back to PAC

6. NEW BUSINESS

Topic A

Western Day

DATE: May 25th 8:00am start

Previous year had a motion of \$500. Had volunteers (4) to pour syrup and help out Pancake mix and syrup and supplies purchased. Oranges from Sobeys previously. Check PAC cupboard for leftover supplies. \$100 for entertainer

Need someone to coordinate and volunteers for the day

Action Items:	Person Responsible:	Deadline:
Gluten Free Pancakes	Angie	
Coordinator	Shelly	
Volunteers	Kelly Melanie + family Belinda	

Motion up to \$600

David
Second Jenny
Motion Passed

Topic B
Track & Field
Days

DATE: June 8th K-3

Previous years we have bought freezies to hand out \$150

Motion to do the freezies for whole school for their track days

Motion Sheri
Seconded Andrea
Motion Passed

Action Items:	Person Responsible:	Deadline:
Shelly or Nicole can buy these. Use gift cards	Shelly	

Topic C
Kindergarten
Packages

For New Kindergarten
DATE: Orientations

Previous year was \$400

Motion to reimburse school for books around \$200

Motion Jenny
Seconded Heather
Motion passed

Action Items:	Person Responsible:	Deadline:

Topic D
Gr. 6 & Kindergarten
Graduation & PAC Leadership
Award & Montessori K

DATE:

Previous year cake was purchased at motion of \$500. PAC Leadership Award to Grade 6 student of \$75

Motion \$700 David
Second Angie
Motion passed

Action Items:	Person Responsible:	Deadline:
Engraving to plaque and \$75 check	Nicole	

After our June meeting we will be meeting for drinks and appetizers, location needs to be decided. (PAC has paid up to \$300 in the past for this – non-alcoholic)

6. NEXT MEETING June 21 6:00pm

Motion \$300 for next meeting at the Roadhouse Angie

Second David

Motion passed

ADJOURNMENT 9:14 pm